
 

 

 

 
May 13, 2020 
  
 
Mr. Phillip A. Washington   
Chief Executive Officer   
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro)   
One Gateway Plaza   
Los Angeles, CA  90012   
  
Subject:  CARES Act Allocations 
  
Dear Mr. Washington:  
 
Thank you for your letter dated May 13, 2020, outlining Metro’s methodology and 
process for distributing funds allocated to the region in the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, 
and Economic Security (CARES) Act.    
 
In your letter, Metro proposes to allocate $33.5 million to Access Services to 
support the provision of mandated Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) paratransit 
services for people with disabilities in Los Angeles County.  Access Services supports 
this allocation and concurs with the regional approach and methodology you and 
your staff have proposed to distribute these funds. 
 
Thank you for your support of services for people with disabilities in Los Angeles 
County.  Please let me know if you have any questions or would like additional 
information.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
Andre Colaiace   
Executive Director   
  
Cc:  Jonaura Wisdom, Chief Civil Rights Program Officer 
       Nalini Ahuja, Chief Financial Officer 
       Michelle Navarro, Executive Officer, Finance  
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